COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Monday, 23rd  October 2006

Motion No. 13 
Motion: Councillor M. Corr

"That this Committee asks the Manager to review the sale of valuable land in the Jobstown Park area for private development and requests that he approaches the Department of Justice to consider purchasing the site in question for the provision of a much needed additional Garda Station for Tallaght as clearly identified as a specific and absolute need identified in both the West Tallaght Study (2003) and the RAPID Plan for West Tallaght (2002).”

Report:
The Council has recently offered for sale, by public tender, a site for residential development adjacent to the new West Tallaght Leisure Centre at Fortunestown Way.  The closing date for receipt of tenders was the 27/9/2006 and the tenders received are being examined at present. The Council at its meeting on 9th October 2006 agreed to initiate the procedure in relation to a proposed variation of the County Development Plan in respect of this site.  

The sale of this land is in keeping with the proposal agreed by the Council in accordance with the Part 8 public consultation process for the development of the adjoining Leisure Centre/Swimming Pool.  At the meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee held on 16th December, 2002 the members were notified of the proposal to part-fund the cost of the Swimming Pool/Leisure Centre from the sale of adjoining lands for the development of apartments which will complement the new complex.  The scheme subsequently placed on public display under the Part 8 Consultation Process included a proposal to build an infill housing development along the adjoining edges of Jobstown Park, consisting of 52 X 2 bed apartments in a mixture of two and three storeys and ancillary car parking.  It was considered that the provision of housing as an integral part of the development would aid the general passive security of the Leisure Centre Complex and adjoining open space lands. The Members noted the Manager’s report on the Part 8 process at the meeting of the Council held on 14th April 2003.

The Swimming Pool and Leisure Centre Complex has cost the Council in the region of  €16.3 million to date and the total grant funding allocated to the project is €3.8 million.  Accordingly it is imperative that the Council proceed with the sale of the site, currently at tender, with a view to defraying some of the cost involved.
In the event that the Department of Justice develop a proposal to provide an additional  Garda Station for Tallaght, the Council will co-operate insofar as possible in assisting with the provision of a site.

The terms of the motion if passed will be conveyed to the Department of Justice.
